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NIAGARA CATHOLIC

DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD

MINUTES OF THE
ST. CHRISTOPHER CATHOLIC SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

JUNE 9,2016
13 Deborah Court, St. Catharines, ON

Minutes of the Meeting of the St. Christopher Catholic School Council, held on June 9 at 6:00 PM
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM

A. ROUTINE MATTERS
1. Opening Prayer was led by Mr. Demers using the St. Christopher Student Creed

2. Roll Call

CATHOLIC SCHOOL COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP

Principal / Secretary / Treasurer Mr. R. Demers
Chair / OAPCE Representative Mrs. S. Davies
Co-Chair Mr. M. Modolo

> | ¢ | Present

Teacher Representative Miss A. Nardelli

Parish Representative Mrs. S. Roach
PARENT REPRESENTATIVES

Mrs. L. Breen
Ms R. Gaudin
Mrs. M. Sticca

3. Approval of the Agenda

Moved by Mrs. Breen Seconded by Mrs. Roach
THAT St. Christopher CSC approve the Agenda for the meeting of June 9, 2016
CARRIED

4. Disclosure of Interest
No Disclosures of Interest were declared with any items on the agenda.

5. Approval of Minutes of the CSC Meeting of March 8, 2016

Moved by Mrs. Breen Seconded by Mrs. Davies
THAT St. Christopher CSC approve the Minutes of the March 8" CSC meeting as presented
CARRIED

B. PRESENTATIONS

1. Director’s PowerPoint
Mr. Demers sent the presentation previously for members to view. There were no questions pertaining to it.



C. .PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Niagara Catholic Parent Involvement Committee (NCPIC) Report
nil

Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC) Report
The June SEAC Report was provided for all to review.

Catholic School Council Annual Report 2015-16

Mr. Demers presented the DRAFT CSC Annual Report for approval by Council prior to submission to the Board
and posting on the school website. It included: CSC Membership; Dates; Goals & Goal Achievement —
Academic Achievement, Parent Engagement, ECO Schools; Event Planner with profits earned. The Report
was accepted as presented and will be submitted and posted.

D. OAPCE —nil

E. STAFF REPORTS

Partners In Catholic Education keynote & dinner summary — Mrs. Davies reported that this annual event took
place at the Americana in Niagara Falls. There was a keynote speaker from the Chaplaincy Department at Texas
A & M University who spoke about the American experience of Catholic Education. The American perspective
makes it easy to appreciate our free ‘public’ Catholic Education. There were connections made to the report
provided by Mrs. Roach from the discussion at the last Council meeting pertaining to the Triad of Home, School,
Parish. Mrs. Roach reported that Father will do a grade 2 & 8 information meeting and individual family meetings
at the school for the upcoming 2016-17 school year pertaining to Sacramental preparation.

Finalize June 24" Free Hot Lunch — Miss Nardelli has already purchased the freezies which are in the school
freezers. She will order the buns and she will price check the cost of wieners at varous retailers. Mrs. Breen
checked on line for sales. Mrs. Sticca volunteered to purchase sufficient juice boxes for the lunch. Mr. Demers
will purchase condiments. Mrs. Davies and Mrs. Sticca volunteered to ensure that the wieners are cooked and at
the school to stuff in the buns by mid-morning that day. Three carts will follow the Hot Lunch Serving Schedule.
Policies for vetting — Administration of Oral Medication to Students Under the Age of 18.

F. AGENDA ITEMS-DISCUSSION FOR FUTURE MEETINGS
Recommendations for 2016-17 Council — There was a discussion about how to increase CSC membership and it
was suggested to provide information in the Registration packages given to parents, inviting them to CSC
meetings, and also we could have Classroom Teachers recommend parents / guardians who might join Council.
There was discussion about offering the Red Cross Babysitting Course to students who could then provide child
care for meetings and if they are grade 8 students they could also receive service hours.
Mrs. Davies suggested soliciting donations to support events & lunches from Walmart, Sobey’s, Food Basics, etc.
Ms Gaudin previously submitted: 1) Buddy Bench for the school yard, 2) Pasta Night, 3) Vendor Fair.
1) Mr. Demers reported that the school has committed $500 of funds for SHSM class from Secondary to construct
a Buddy Bench for the school yard. Installation would take place in the new school year.
2) There was discussion about investigating a High School Chef to cook the pasta. Orders could be eaten in or
taken out. There was discussion about Mrs. Sticca looking in to the potential cost of using a local caterer. Mrs.
Davies offered to check the cost of using Niagara College Culinary or Club Capri. There was discussion about
using a larger community building, if needed.
3) Mrs Sticca suggested that we would need to purchase many additional tables in order to run a Vendor Fair.

NEXT MEETING - late September to hold elections for 2016-17 Catholic School Council

ADJOURNMENT - Moved by Mrs. Roach Seconded by Miss Nardelli
THAT the CSC meeting be adjourned CARRIED Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM

I. CLOSING PRAYER



